
 

 

 
New Duplicate Editing for Pharmacy and Medical Crossover Claims 

 
Effective September 20, 2018, system enhancements will be added to identify 
duplicate crossover claims for Medicare Part B drugs/supplies that are submitted by 
Pharmacies via the National Council for Prescription Drug Programs (NCPDP) and 
Professional format.      

 
Two new claim edits:  
 
 Edit 02278- (Duplicate of a Pharmacy Claim) will be set to Pay and Reverse. 

When an in-process professional crossover claim contains a procedure code that 
is associated with an NDC code on a pharmacy claim that is already paid in 
history for the client, the system will pay the incoming crossover claim and 
reverse the pharmacy claim.  The pharmacy provider will see the reversed claim 
on their 835 or paper Remittance.     

 
 Edit 02279- (Duplicate of a Medical Crossover Claim Line), NCPDP Reject Code 

“83”- (Duplicate Paid/Captured Claim) will deny the in-process pharmacy claim 
when a medical crossover claim is found for same client and the pharmacy claim 
NDC and history crossover claim procedure code are associated.  

 
If providers have any questions about the association of procedure code to NDC code, 
refer to the following: 
 

 https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Medicare-Fee-for-Service-Part-B-
Drugs/McrPartBDrugAvgSalesPrice/2018ASPFiles.html 

 
 https://www.dmepdac.com/crosswalk/2018.html 

 
Note: Medicaid only reimburses for those drugs which are in the federal rebate program. 
 
Please contact the eMedNY Call Center at (800) 343-9000 for questions regarding this 
billing requirement or any billing issue. 
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